



Dear Ministry Partner:

Eight years! How much has happened in eight years! That is how long I have served at Sav-A-Life Shelby, and it has been a great experience.

During that time the Lord has provided growth to the center, wonderful donors and seen many people trust Christ. We have seen babies born and lives changed.

This is due to God's blessing of a praying, engaged board of directors and a wonderful staff. Kelley Frederick serves as Center Director with a passionate heart and skills. She manages volunteers and staff well. Her title of Center Director does not fully reflect her sacrifice and service.

Our medical team with Jon M. Adcock, MD serving as volunteer medical director, Candace Dix as nurse manager, Lynda Smith, Robin Ohmstede and Lynne Sullivan as nursing staff and sonographers are the best. **Women First Pregnancy Center** has four Registered Nurses that are certified to scan clients. Amy Griner coordinates our Earn While You Learn education program that reaches over 90 new mothers. Randy Patton blesses us with keeping track of our finances, and our latest addition to the staff overseeing our volunteers is Chassidi Likens.

There are so many other blessings, and I have been honored to serve alongside them, but the time has come for me to redirect my life and ministry. I am leaving the position of Executive Director, but the board has asked me to serve one day a week until December 31, 2024 as Director Emeritus. I will continue connecting with churches, businesses and individuals.

I also will serve with PreBorn, an organization that grants ultrasound machines to pregnancy centers. I am not really retiring, simply refocusing.

As I leave, I have one huge request for you. Because of the timing of my leaving, instead of the annual Walk For Life, will you give a special gift to Sav-A-Life Shelby by April 30? In 1984, I began serving Sav-A-Life in Auburn so this is my 40th year to serve in this life saving work.

I would be so honored to see forty thousand dollars come to Sav-A-Life Shelby as a legacy to this ministry. These gifts would provide hope to the community by saving lives.

Sincerely,

Bob Foust

Executive Director

Sav-A-Life Shelby Inc.







